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i believe; help my unbelief

"immediately the father of the child cried out and said 
with tears, "Lord, i believe; help my unbelief!" mark 
9:24

"Jesus said to him, “if you can believe, all things are 
possible to him who believes." mark 9:23  that was the 
word of Jesus to a father long ago and He still speaks 
that to us today.

like it or not we all struggle with a measure of 
unbelief.  is it really God's will for this?  do i have 
to believe this thing into existence?  i am not among 
those great saints of faith described in the book of 
hebrews.  those "who through faith subdued kingdoms, 
worked righteousness, obtained promises, stopped the 
mouths of lions, quenched the violence of fire, escaped 
the edge of the sword, out of weakness were made 
strong, became valiant in battle, turned to flight the 
armies of the aliens.  women received their dead raised 
to life again." heb 11:33-35

i stand as a pauper among princes of faith.  and yet, 
our Lord exhorts us further: "for assuredly, I say to 
you, whoever says to this mountain, 'be removed and be 
cast into the sea,’ and does not doubt in his heart, 
but believes that those things he says will be done, he 
will have whatever he says." mark 11:23

perhaps our mouth will speak it but are our hearts 
really doubting?  i ask this of myself as much as 



others.  as my mother lay dying in my arms, i think my 
heart believed i could call her back, but i wasn't sure 
i could call her back healed.  i saw her remaining in a 
tortuous state.  how insane is that; the limits we put 
on a limitless God?

the word of God says, "assuredly, I say to you, if you 
have faith as a mustard seed, you will say to this 
mountain, ‘move from here to there,’ and it will move; 
and nothing will be impossible for you." matt 17:20  
when Jesus adds "assuredly" before anything, that means 
it is a certainty.  and a mustard seed?  it is said to 
be one of the smallest seeds of all that grows large 
enough to allow birds to nest in it.

no, faith doesn't begin as something great.  unless one 
receives a gift of faith from God, like the mustard 
seed, it needs to grow into something great.  if one 
can't believe for a headache to be healed, how will 
they ever be able to believe for cancer?

i think again of my early walk in the things of the 
spirit.  i've told this before but the Lord is leading 
me to tell it again.  there was a pecan tree in my 
front yard that had been overrun with bagworms 
threatening to destroy it.  even as gideon fleeced God, 
one day i stood under that pecan tee and commanded all 
the worms to fall to the ground and bear no fruit.  
nothing happened immediately.  several days later as i 
entered the house, suddenly i notice there were no more 
bagworms on the tree.  they had indeed all fallen to 
the ground. 

i have heard it said, get a baby christian to pray for 



you and you are more likely to get an answer; maybe 
because they're simple enough to believe, and maybe 
because God wants to show Himself strong.  either way, 
i don't believe that.  God has a reason for everything 
He does and all things are in the right time and in the 
right place.

they say building one's faith is like building muscles; 
use it or lose it.  i sit here today having know a few 
victories in the Lord.  i also sit here in a 
wheelchair, unable to walk a step without falling.  by 
faith i am still believing for restoration knowing all 
things are in His timing; in the fullness of time.  i 
will not give up on His promises.  my prayers may never 
see another one answered but that will not stop me 
praying.  that will not stop me believing in His 
promises.

in my bible, in the book of psalm. i have carefully 
gone through and marked each scripture using the word 
"wait."  i believe and i patiently wait for the 
fulfillment of His word to me.  i await the fulfillment 
of this promise:  "but those who wait on the Lord shall 
renew their strength; they shall mount up with wings 
like eagles, they shall run and not be weary, they 
shall walk and not faint." isa 40:31  someday i shall 
walk.  someday i shall fly - right into His waiting 
arms.  come fly with me.

the leper came before Jesus pleading, "'Lord, if You 
are willing, You can make me clean.'  then Jesus put 
out His hand and touched him, saying, “I am willing; be 
cleansed.”  matt 8:2-3  yes, He is willing.  Lord, i 
believe!  help my unbelief.  help all our unbelief.  



even so, come quickly Lord Jesus!


